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Lillyville Lighthouse News 

Church Office: 

Our church office hours remain limited at this time. Please leave a 

message and we will return your call.  (724-758-8258) 

 

Email and Website : 

Email Address:  LillyvilleChurchOfGod@gmail.com  

Website:  www.lillyvillechurch.com   

Facebook: Lillyville Church of God  

 

Church Service Times 

8:30 A.M. in the Sanctuary 

8:40 A.M. Lillyville Facebook Live 

9:30 A.M. Drive-in service  89.1 FM. To listen from your car  

10:30 A.M.  In the Sanctuary  
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Newsletter Sponsor: 

This months sponsor for the Newsletter is Pastor Dennis and Julia Arndt in loving memory of Julia’s 

mother, Miriam Hershey. She worked for many years for the Lancaster Osteopath Hospital in the 

nursery. She loved caring for babies. She also loved flower gardening and feeding her birds, espe-

cially cardinals. She was an excellent cook and enjoyed hosting the whole family for Christmas and 

Easter.  

 

Bible Study, Sunday School, Videos: 

Adult Sunday School classes are held at 9:30 A.M.  Norma Hawke’s class is meeting in the mezza-

nine and Pepe Catanzaro’s class is meeting in the large classroom across from the coffee shop.  

Zoom Bible Study meets each Tuesday at 6:30 P.M. If you are interested  in joining this group 

please email the church at  LillyvilleChurchOfGod@gmail.com with  Zoom Class in the subject line 

and we will connect you to John and Connie Frochio.  Zoom is free to use and easy to set up. 

Wednesday Intercessory Prayer Meeting meets from 6:30—6:55 P.M. in  the mezzanine.  

Adult Bible Study is meeting on Wednesday evenings at 7:00 P.M. in the  Sanctuary. This class is 

studying the book of James. 

The Gospel of John video series is being shown each Tuesday morning at 10:30 A.M. in the        

mezzanine.  

The Video series The Chosen, season one, is being shown Tuesday evenings at 7:00 P.M. in the 

mezzanine. This is a powerful new series of the life of Jesus revealing the human side of Jesus and 

the disciples and  enabling us to see how to apply the life of Jesus in our day to day living. 

National Grind Coffee Shop Bible Study meets the 1st, 2nd and 4th Thursday of the month at 10:30 

A.M. We will be studying Systematic Theology. Come and enjoy a cup of coffee as we study God's 

word. 

An Introductory Bible and Church History correspondence course is being offered. Each week you 

will receive a new lesson. If you are interested contact Pastor Dennis. 

Upcoming: 

Women's Fall Retreat, Camp Sonrise Mountain. October 1st—3rd.  

Portersville Steam Show Fall Fling—October 2nd and 3rd. Apple cider making, apple butter making, 

apple treats, antique car rally, ice cream and apple dumplings.  

Communion will be served at all services on Sunday, October 3rd.  

Children’s Adventure Club begins Wednesday, October 6th at 7:00 P.M 

Echo Youth Group meets Wednesday evenings at 6:30 P.M. in the Lighthouse 

 



Upcoming—Cont. 

Fall Missions Rally—October 16th 11:00 A.M. to 4:00 P.M. at Camp Sonrise Mountain 

Food Pantry will be open Thursday, October 21st in the Lighthouse. Food Pantry runs from 10:00 

A.M. to 11:30 A.M.  

Baptism is scheduled for Sunday evening, October 24th at 7:00 P.M. 

Annual Congregation Meeting will be held on November 21st  at 11:30 A.M. in the Sanctuary. 

Lillyville’s  Christmas Craft Show is set for Saturday, December 11th from 9:00 A.M to 3:00 P.M 

Ministry News 

We are looking for someone to head up the Cemetery Committee. Rick Krokonko, who has 

served faithfully for many years, is stepping down. If you are interested, please contact Pastor 

Dennis.  

Our nominating committee is now accepting nominations for church offices. If elected at the 

Congregation Meeting in November, your term of service will be for one year. You must be a 

member of the church for one year before you can run for a church office. If you are interested, 

please contact Pastor Dennis or the church office.   

Operation Christmas Child—Once again this year we will be collecting shoeboxes you fill with 

small Christmas gifts for children and youth around the world. Christmas boxes and labels will be 

distributed the first week in October. The boxes need to be returned to the church by Monday, 

November 15th.  

Yellow Ribbon Girls: We delivered powdered drinks, deodorant, sun screen and Daily Bread’s 

along with a financial gift of $300.00 to help defray the cost of mailing the Christmas packages. 

Thank you so much for your generosity to our troops. This month we are also collecting instant 

coffee packets. 

Clothing Closet: Recently we helped a young man in high school who needed clothes to start 

school. We have also helped a family with 9 children. Thank you for your support of this                

important ministry. We are in need of children's and teenagers coats, gloves and hats for winter. 

If you have donations please place them in front of the office door. Diane Lowers directs this 

ministry and she provides the clothing to needy families.  

If you would like to sponsor the Newsletter for November, December and beyond, please       

contact Pastor Dennis. 

Thank You Thoughts and Letters: 

Ad Council would like to thank the congregation for your faithful and generous financial support 
of the ministry here at Lillyville Church. 
 
 



Thank You Thoughts and Letters– cont.: 

Hi Pastor Dennis and Congregation. Things are moving along here, that is for sure. I hope you 
and the Church are doing well. May God be with you all, and I hope to come back one day! Kayl 
O’Hanlon is training for the military at Fort Jackson, South Carolina. He was a faithful member of 
our youth ministry.  

Dear Lillyville Church, Thank you for your love and prayers. It means a lot. Mark and Cathy       
Symanski. 

Hello, My name is LT David, I have joined the wonderful team in Africa and wanted to express 
my gratitude for you, the Yellow Ribbon Girls and your amazing team's support of our Sailors. 
Thank you. We have been enjoying all the good things you send our way. Nothing goes to waste. 
What we don't use we pass on to others. Thank you for supporting those who serve our country. 

Lillyville Church would like to thank Alan and Kevin Dambach and the Lake Forrest Gardens team 
for trimming the trees and mulching the flower beds and swing area. Thank you for you kindness 
and hard work. The God's house looks beautiful. 

Lillyville Church would like to thank Brad and Hunter Altsman and their team for sealing and   
lining the church parking lot. Thank you for your excellent work preserving the parking lot and 
making it look great. 

Thank you, your ministry is making a difference! Thank you for helping us share the life changing 
wisdom of the gospel with your church and community. Your Friends at OUR DAILY BREAD. 
"Therefore, my dear brothers and sisters, stand firm. Let nothing move you. Always give your-
selves fully to the work of the Lord, because you know that your labor in the Lord is not in vain." 
I Corinthians 15:58 

Prayer List: 

 

Military: Brandon and Lynsie Tedrow-Brandon is training in S.C. Kayl O'Hanlon training for the 
military at Fort Jackson, South Carolina. Garrett and Claire Nye Locke serving in Alaska. Chaplain 
Byron Denman and his wife Christy as they serve at Fort Carson in Colorado. 

Comfort: for family Donald Cragle, for family of Helen Zupsic, for family of Tripti Dewan retired 
missionary in India, for the family of Joanne Goff; for family of Elizabeth Marchitelli; for the fami-
ly of Fred Moyer; for family of Lynn Rae Campbell. 

Congratulations to Wayne Peffer and Diana Williams united in holy marriage on Friday, August 
27th. May the Lord bless your marriage. 

Congratulations to Garrett Locke and Claire Nye united in holy marriage on Saturday, September 
4th. May the Lord bless your marriage. 

National and International: Americans and Afghan Christians protection and deliverance. Health 
care workers serving in covid stricken areas. 



Prayer List—cont.: 

Hospital: John Wiley, Leslie McConnell, Dick Heasley, Missionary Doris Ortman, Cindy Hindman 

Treatments: Rose Nye, Callie Campese; Terri Krokonko, Jeffery Schwartz, Connie Shaw, Brian Stonis-
Leukemia; Mark Szymanski, David Tuscic, Mary Williams, Daryl Miller; Shelby Hall, John Petrak, Gayle 
Fabritius  

Procedures and Testing: Don Nesbitt, Jeff Rutter, Deegan Dallies, Jim Ray Hill, Kathy Hogue, Baby Asher;      
Charushela Singha, Erin Marie, Janet Wiley, Joan Schotz, Shannon Lesack, Brenda Stefura-leukemia; 
Rehab and Recovery: Chris Campese diverticulitis, Denny Cortez, Daryl Miller, Larry Blatchford, Sharon         
Dambach, Carmella Ruchell, Mike Burkhart, Sophie Giffen, Sue Bagamery, Tammy Nicklas, Pat Mason, 
Kathy Szymanski, Cindy Dietrich. Healing: Carol Francis, Karen Davis, Al McConahy. 


